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CITY OF CARUTHERSVILLE
FEBRUARY 4, 2013

BE IT REMEMBERED the Council of the City of Caruthersville met in regular session in the
Council Room in the Municipal Building on Monday, February 4, 2013, at 5:00 p.m., at which time and
place the following were present:

Diane Sayre Mayor
Melinda Scifres City Clerk
Lawrence Dorroh City Counselor
Tony Jones Sergeant at Arms
Hood Councilperson
Merideth Councilperson
Morgan Councilperson
Mott Councilperson
Pullam Councilperson
Rodgers Councilperson
Simpson Councilperson
Grantham Councilperson

The number of members necessary to consider a quorum being present, the Mayor called the
meeting to order and announced the meeting was in session for the transaction of business.

The first order of business to come before the Council was the approval of the minutes.
Upon motion duly made by Councilperson Mott, seconded by Councilperson Grantham, the minutes
were unanimously approved.

The next order of business to come before the Council was the approval of the bills.
Upon motion duly made by Councilperson Grantham, seconded by Councilperson Merideth, the bills
were unanimously approved for payment.

The next item of business to come before the Council was the bid opening for the sale of
lots. Terry Rushing, Operations Director, reported one bid had been received from Mark Tillman on lots
located 208 (#5) and 206 (#4) East Seventh. Mr. Tillman bid $1,100 on lot #5, and on #4 he bid $650.
The lots are located next door to his home place. After discussion, Councilperson Mott motioned to
approve the bids from Mr. Tillman, with Councilperson Simpson seconding, and motion carried
unanimously.

Mr. Rushing then reported Adam Riggs had bid on (#6)300 East 4" in the amount of
$1,604, and (#3) 610 W. 6™ in the amount of $903.00. Mr. Riggs bid was the highest bid on the lots.
Mayor Sayre reported he intended to build housing on the lots. After discussion, Councilperson Rodgers
motioned to approve the bid, with Councilperson Merideth seconding, and motion carried unanimously.
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Russ Riggs bid $1,000 on a lot at 10" and Laurant, which was the highest bid. He
intends is to build a rent house for one of his workers. Councilperson Simpson motioned to approve the
bid, with Councilperson Mott seconding, and motion carried.

Larry Wallace bid $1,300 on lot #2 at 604 Ferguson. Concerns were expressed about the
condition of his current property. After discussion, Councilperson Merideth motioned to reject the bid,
with Councilperson Morgan seconding, and motion carried unanimously.

Mayor Sayre reported the City has other properties to sale, and feels the City should
stipulate the use of the properties.

The Council then discussed the property at 1104 Laurant. This property was not on the
list to bid. Counselor Dorroh stated if the City wanted to sale the lot to the church that abuts the
property, an average of the cost of lots sold tonight could be taken as a market value for the lot. The
Assembly of God could purchase the lot for that price. Councilperson Grantham then motioned to allow
the Mayor to enter into negotiation for the sale of 1104 Laurant to the Church. Councilperson Morgan
seconded the motioned, and motion carried unanimously.

Mayor Sayre then reported the Council would need to authorize the Mayor signing the
contract to enter into the agreement for the enhancement grant for improvements to the Riverview
Walk Trail. Councilperson Mott motioned to approve the Mayor signing the contract, with
Councilperson Merideth seconding, and motion carried unanimously.

Councilperson Morgan reported from January 25 through February 4, the Fire
Department had four calls, and one training session with their air paks. Councilperson Rodgers then
reported a sidewalk needed to be constructed from the north side parking lot to the rear of the building,
as well as handicap access. Mayor Sayre reported visitors are not to enter into the back area of the
Public Safety Building. If someone needed to see an officer after hours, a call should be placed to have
the officer meet the person there so they can gain access to the building. Council could enter through
the back if an officer is available. Mayor Sayre stated they would look at the handicap access in the rear
of the building.

Assistant Chief Jerry Hudgens reported several search warrants were executed last
week. The department was called by the Highway Patrol and the Sheriff’s office to assist with an
accident on the bridge. He thanked the Council for allowing the police to have the four wheel drive
vehicles for incidents such as this.

Paul Shaw, Water/Wastewater Manager, reported the well on Industrial Drive is
working once again. Mayor Sayre reported the engineer is finishing the specifications for the water line
on Grand Avenue, and will be getting them ready for bid. Other lines that are scheduled for
replacement are on Collins, East Fourteenth, and Gayoso over to Taven Apartments. The line on Gayoso
would be a back supply line for areas around the nursing center. The City crews will get the supplies
ready to do some of the lines, but the line from Gayoso to Taven will need to be contracted.






